
STATE OF ALABAMA )( 

COUNTY OF BALDWIN )( 

The Street & Traffic Control Committee met at 3:30p.m., 
City Hall, Council Chambers, 161 North Section Street, 
Fairhope, Alabama 36532, on Thursday, 30 October 2014. 

Present were: 

Council President Jack Burrell, Mayor Timothy M. Kant, Jennifer Fidler, Jonathan Smith, 
and City Clerk Lisa A. Hanks. 

Chief Joe Petties and James Gillespie were absent. 

Council President Burrell called the meeting to order at 3:30p.m. 

The following request was on the agenda: Speed Calming Devices on Morphy 
Avenue. Jonathan Smith stated that Shane Bergen with Neel-Schaffer explained that in 
order for stop signs to be placed at the Morphy and Church intersection; there needs to be 
300 trips during peak hours on Morphy and 200 trips during peak hours on Church. 
Jennifer Fidler explained the requests. Mayor Kant stated a speed hump was needed for 
the correct speak between both parks. 

Mayor Kant moved to recommend from the City Council authorization to place two 
speed calming devices on Morphy A venue to help with traffic, especially near the parks. 
The recommended type would slow traffic to 15 mile per hour. Seconded by Council 
President Burrell, motion passed unanimously by voice vote. 

Jennifer Fidler mentioned the signs for Laurel Avenue were already installed; 
Deaf Child Area signs and the No Outlet sign was changed to a Dead End sign. 

Jonathan Smith moved to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Council President 
Burrell, motion passed unanimously by voice vote. 

There being no further business to come before the Street & Traffic Control 
Committee, the meeting was duly adjourned at 3:51p.m. 


